
Each of the 500+ homes in the community benefit 
from our amenities, while only 65% of households 
pay to maintain them. As we maintain them, we are 
adding significant value to each home. Past President 
Pete Vermillion, may he rest in peace, was a real es-
tate appraiser. He told me the amenities added 
$23,000 per home. That was 12 years ago. Put another 
way, the amenities add $12-15 per square foot to the 
value of every home in GFCACA. 
 
Letôs engage the non-members and bring them aboard. 
To grow the membership we must communicate and 
attract those who havenôt joined and those who are 
new. If the latter is important to you, our Welcoming 
Committee  is in need of a new Chair. Please step for-
ward. Again, if you see someone, say something. Non
-members may not know the good news about the re-
cent changes. 
 
I cannot wait to see you at the General Membership 
meeting March 8th . Come early to the clubhouse to 
enjoy pre-meeting social with snacks and drinks. The 
Pool Committee will have the latest update on the 
pool house renovation project and we will have an 
open discussion about the possible investment of a 
portion of the reserve funds. There will be an annual 
vote to defer excess income to next year. 
 
I look forward to seeing you on the Facebook page, at 
the General Membership meeting, and around  the 
neighborhood. 

 

Bobby Jankovic, President 

757-291-1114 

Rrjank72@gmail.com 

 

   

  
±ƻƭǳƳŜ осΣ LǎǎǳŜ о aŀǊŎƘΣ нлму 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ /ƻǊƴŜǊ 
Spring is knocking at our door. Longer days and 
warmer temperatures are my favorite things this time 
of year.  Bulb shoots are popping up from the ground 
left and right and the birds are chirping away. We 
spring clocks forward on the 11th of March! 
 
I extend a special thanks to Park Chair Eric Mueller for 
noticing and replacing the faded American flag at the 
clubhouse. I also saw Dan and Christal OôConnor re-
placing a birdhouse at the parkðmuch appreciated. 
Thanks also go out for two Marina men for keeping 
our beach and marina running well and looking sharp. 
Richard Schauffler is stepping down as Chair after 
many years of excellent service. He has done so much 
to maintain and improve this asset. And huge thanks to 
Board Member Andrew Mayfield for stepping up to 
fill the position. Andrew has been working with Rich-
ard and has a full understanding of what needs to be 
done to keep it running great. Watch for work day op-
portunities at both the park and the marina coming 
soon. 
 
Please join First Colony ï Williamsburg, our commu-
nity Facebook page. If you like wonderful photos, you 
should tune in. Also, it is a terrific source for updates, 
learning of community events, selling or donating gen-
tly used items, getting contractor recommendations, 
and much more. You will need to request membership 
and be approved by a moderator. 
 
A printed version of the newsletter is on a bench at the 
clubhouse. Please notify friends and neighbors who are 
having difficulty accessing the electronic version. I 
will repeat this message until we feel everyone has 
been informed. 
 
Low membership remains a major concern of mine. 
We have new members joining and the numbers are 
better, however we are still low compared to trends of 
the last 10-15 years, according to numbers shown to 
me by the previous board. Their decision to lower the 
initiation fee, maintain dues, and increase payment op-
tions have been positive steps to increase membership.  

I ask for help communicating this to non-members. If 
you see someone, say something. Letôs get to 400 

memberships. 

GREATER FIRST COLONY 

NEWSLETTER 



Pool 

There have been recurring problems with the under-
water lights in the pool. Sylvia Davis has been work-
ing with Dynamo Electric to address these concerns. 
The recommendation is to replace the lights with LED 
ones and a bid was obtained for this work. The Board 
voted to move forward with the repair. 

Pool Facilities Renovation: Bobby Jankovic reported 
that members of the pool renovation committee met 
with representatives from Stemann and Pease Archi-
tectural firm on 2/8/18. Their efforts are currently fo-
cused on the site plan, building plan and then approval 
for county permits. The process with the county is 
moving along somewhat slower than expected. They 
will also assist in creating display materials for the 
pool area for the upcoming pool season. In addition, 
Sylvia Davis shared information on the cost of shade 
structures and pool furniture. There is a pool facilities 
renovation bingo fundraiser scheduled at the club-
house for 2/9/18. 

Welcoming 

The Welcoming Committee is looking for replace-
ments to take on this very important role. Please con-
sider taking on this invaluable service for our commu-
nity.   

New Business 

The two streetlights out in the neighborhood have 
been reported to the power company.  Contact with 
homeowners/renters regarding trash piling up and leaf 
burning has/will be made. Tabled: Electric at Heritage 
Landing entrance; ideas to increase membership in the 
next few months; and tool share/rental. 

There being no further business, the board meeting 
was adjourned at 8:20 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Kim Wallace, Secretary 

.ƻŀǊŘ aŜŜǝƴƎ aƛƴǳǘŜǎ 

The February 8, 2018 Board meeting was called to 
order by President Bobby Jankovic at 7:00 pm in the 
clubhouse. Other board members present were: Roger 
Hunt (VP), Kim Wallace (Secretary), members-at- 
large Ken Baker, Dean Fiel, Sandy Liebler, and Petra 
LaFountain. Sylvia Davis (Pool Chair), Eric Mueller 
(Park Chair), Meagan Schultz (Business Manager), 
and Jim Szykman (Past President) were also present. 
 
Minutes of the previous board meeting held January 
18, 2018 were approved. 
 
Meagan Schultz presented the GFCACA budget per-
formance summary. A summary for January 2018 fol-
lows: Revenue: $125,869; Operating Expenses: 
$34,118; Capital Expenditures: $4,197; Net Income: 
$87,554; Total liquid assets were $429,439 consisting 
of $94,918 in checking and $334,521 in the reserve 
fund (Davenport). Meagan Schultz also reported there 
are 330 association members to date and that overall 
the association is doing well. 
 
Committee Reports 

Beach / Marina (submitted via email) 

Marina revenue is down approximately $4000 as a 
result of fewer ramp fees and fewer paid storage spac-
es. The marina budget includes money for gravel, a 
floating dock, and rebuilding the deck. Both the float-
ing dock and deck rebuild projects require a volunteer 
to step up and take the lead to get them moving.  Rich-
ard Schauffler needs to begin stepping down as 
Beach/Marina Chair; Andrew Mayfield has volun-
teered to take over this position. A huge thank you to 
Richard Schauffler for his service over the years. Al-
so, many thanks to Andrew Mayfield for volunteering 
to fill this critical position. 
 
Newsletter 

 There was discussion about how best to reach indi-
viduals who are unable to access the newsletter online 
(i.e., unable to open the document; do not have Face-
book accounts / use email; etc.). For the time being, 
several copies of the newsletter will be left in a box on 
the bench outside the clubhouse for these individuals 
to access. The possibility of a small mail delivery add-
on cost to membership was discussed. 
 
Park 
Eric Mueller indicated that someone drove through 
and tore up part of the grassy area of the park near the 
horseshoe pits. He is working to repair the mess. The 
park signs are worn and new ones are needed. He has 
received one bid for the work and is waiting for a sec-
ond. There is some money in the budget for replacing 
signs. 

James City County has an animal 
control ordinance. The number for 
Animal control is 565-0370 
  
Sec. 16-12. - Control of animals. 
 
No person shall permit his animal to run at large. 
In the case of a dog, the owner or his agent shall 
secure the animal by a collar with a chain, cord 
or leash not exceeding eight feet in length, and 
have the animal under complete and immediate 
control.  



.ŜŀŎƘκaŀǊƛƴŀ wŜǇƻǊǘ 

CHANGES 

After 10+ years as your marina committee chair, I am 
turning over the helm to Andrew Mayfield.  Andrew 
and I have been working together for a couple of years, 
so he knows the job. We have done a lot together over 
the years: rebuilt the Gazebo, redesigned and rebuilt the 
fishing pier, got the marina dredged, contracted to have 
all the piers rebuilt, installed the security gate, built the 
pad and erected the shed, renovated the volleyball 
court, moved the trash corral off the beach, built the 
retaining wall, and landscaped with native plants. All 
this was possible because of the active involvement of 
many volunteers. The committeeôs job is to organize 
what needs to be done and channel the energies of our 
members to get those things done. It has been my privi-
lege to serve you and I know Andrew will continue to 
improve the beach and marina and that he can rely on 
the same great energy from you. I will be among those 
volunteers when I return in the Fall from a brief hiatus 
in California. Have a great beach and boating season! ï
Richard Schauffler 
 

Boat Storage Spaces 

We have some storage spaces available this year and no 
waiting list. If you are interested contact firstcolonymari-
na@gmail.com Remember: All boats and trailers must be 
registered, licensed, insured and operable to qualify for stor-
age in the marina, and our Marina Storage Agreement must 
be filled out and signed off. 
 
Ramp Fees 
If you have not yet paid your $75 for use of the boat ramp, 
please do so before boating season starts. 
 
Gazebo 
To reserve the Gazebo, check the First Colony web site cal-
endar to see if the date you want is available. Then email 
firstcolonymarina@gmail.com and indicate date, time (start/
stop), number of people and advise if you need a temporary 
gate code for guests. Email will always guarantee you faster 
response. 
 
Marina Work Day 
Coming in the first half of April, we will do the seasonal 
clean up and rebuild the beach deck. 
 
Boating Safety Courses Required 

As of last July 1, 2016, all Jet Ski and motorboat operators 
regardless of age are required to take a boating safety course. 
John Otey has recertified as an instructor and has volun-
teered to provide an in-person class at the clubhouse. If inter-
ested, email firstcolonymarina@gmail.com This is best in 
person and with local knowledge, but if that wonôt work for 
you then info and a schedule of classes (online and in person 
classes, some free), can be found at:   http://
www.dgif.virginia.gov/boating/education/requirement/ 

See you on the beach, 

Andrew Mayfield, Beach/Marina Committee 

{ǳƴǎƘƛƴŜ wŜǇƻǊǘ 

We sent our sympathy to Tori Delaney and her family 
of Loxley Lane on the death of her father John Moss 
of The Maine, and also to Carol Moss, Johnôs wife.   
 
We received the following from Chris Tingle after the 
passing of her sister Kay Vogelwede: 
 
ñThank you so much for the flowers after the passing 
of my sister.  Interestingly enough, the bouquet in-
cluded her favorite color (coral) and her favorite flow-
er (daisies)!  Kay lived in First Colony for many years 
until moving into the Landing about a year 
ago.  Thank you for thinking of us.ò  Chris Tingle 
 
The following was received from the Larson Family: 
 
ñDear Greater First Colony Friends, 
We owe an incredible debt of gratitude to so many of 
you that have supported Rob recently. We are so very 
thankful for the financial support, the words of en-
couragement, the calls, text, etc.. As parents we are so 
thankful that Rob is safe but we are saddened at the 
loss of two very loved pets (Robôs Brodie & his girl-
friendôs Alex) and the loss of almost all of his belong-
ings. He has been incredibly strong and joins us in this 
very sincere thank you. He is living out of a suitcase 
so thank you notes may be a bit tough and we wanted 
to let you all know of our love for this wonderful 
neighborhood. This will always be the place that built 
our children. Much love - Craig & Ruth Larsonò 
 

Please forgive me if I have missed anyone. 

Ann Hunt, Sunshine Chair 
huntslanding@cox.net 
757-229-1384 
 
) ÁÐÐÒÅÃÉÁÔÅ ÓÏ ÍÕÃÈ ×ÈÅÎ ÎÅÉÇÈÂÏÒÓ ÉÎÆÏÒÍ ÍÅ ÏÆ ÓÁÄÎÅÓÓ ÏÒ 
ÓÉÃËÎÅÓÓ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙȢ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÁÓÓÕÍÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ 
ÅÌÓÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÔÅÌÌ ÍÅȢ ) ×ÏÕÌÄ ÒÁÔÈÅÒ ÇÅÔ υτ ÃÁÌÌÓ ÔÈÁÎ ÎÏÎÅ ÔÏ ÁÌÅÒÔ 
ÍÅ ÔÏ ÓÉÃËÎÅÓÓ ÏÒ ÁÎÙ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÁÄÖÅÒÓÉÔÙȢ 7Å ×ÁÎÔ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÉÎ ÐÁÉÎ ÔÏ 
ËÎÏ× ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ÃÁÒÅȢ )Ô ÄÏÅÓÎȭÔ ÔÁËÅ Á ÍÉÎÕÔÅ ÔÏ ÃÁÌÌ ÏÒ ÓÅÎÄ ÍÅ 
ÁÎ ÅÍÁÉÌȢ  4ÈÁÎËÓ ÔÏ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÏÓÅ ×ÈÏ ËÅÅÐ ÍÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÅÄȢ 



 

 
²ŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 

IMPORTANT NOTICE FROM THE COMMITTEE: 
Weôve hung up our welcoming hats. For almost nine 
years, one or both of us served on this committee. 
Now we are actively seeking our successors. Please 
consider whether this might be the perfect way for you 
to give back to our awesome neighborhood and asso-
ciation.  
 
What does a welcome person do? Put together bags of 
information about First Colony, our association and 
the local area. Add generous gifts from our business-
owner neighbors. Deliver a bag to each new neighbor 
and spend a little time finding out about them and let-
ting them know youôre glad theyôre here. Educate 
them on the benefits of association membership. Write 
about them monthly in this newsletter. Thatôs it.  
 
Sounds fun, right?  
 
We will happily train you in performing this wonder-
ful job. No special knowledge required, just a friendly 
attitude. One person can do the job, but itôs nice to 
have two to share the duties. 
 
Please contact a board member or either one of us to 
discuss your Welcoming Committee future. We have 
stepped down so there is an immediate need. 
 
Thanks! 
 
Georgia Allen and Kathy Walker 
Welcoming Committee Co-Chairs 
georgia.allen@cox.net  757-565-3293 
kakw123@gmail.com  703-599-2255 

¦ǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ 9ǾŜƴǘǎ 

Yoga with Kelly at the Clubhouse on most Mondays 
and Wednesdays at 5:30 PM on the following days in 
March: 12th, 14th, 19th 21st, 26th & 28th. 

March 8:  General Membership Meeting 
                 First Colony Clubhouse 
         6:30 PM 

tƻƻƭ bŜǿǎ 

Pool:  There have been recurring problems with the 
underwater lights in the pool.  Sylvia Davis continues 
to work with Dynamo Electric to address these con-
cerns.  The recommendation is to replace the lights 
with LED ones and a bid was obtained for this 
work.  The Board voted to move forward with the re-
pair.  
     

Pool Facilities Renovation: Sylvia Davis & Bob-
by Jankovic (other pool committee members could not 
attend) met with representatives from Stemann and 
Pease Architectural firm on 2/8/18.  Their efforts are 
currently focused on the site plan, building plan and 
then approval for county permits. The process with the 
county is moving along somewhat slower than ex-
pected. They will also assist in creating display mate-
rials for the pool area for the upcoming season.  In 
addition, Sylvia Davis is working on getting quotes 
for shade structures and pool furniture for this coming 
season. 

Summer employment opportunity at First Colo-
ny Pool.  You must be at least 14 and have a 
work permit to be an attendant.  To be a life 
guard you must be 15 and have your license 
from the Red Cross. Please email me your con-
tact information or text it to me along with your 
email address. Thanks. 
Roxana Jankovic 291-9655 or 

rrmjank@aol.com  

FIRST COLONY EASTER EGG 

HUNT 

Saturday, March 31,  10:00 AM First Colony 

Park 

Keep an eye on Facebook for further updates. 

mailto:georgia.allen@cox.net
mailto:kakw123@gmail.com
mailto:rrmjank@aol.com


 



 


